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The Board of Directors (the “Board”) of Hotel Grand Central Limited (the “Company”, and together with 

the subsidiaries, the “Group”) would like to inform shareholders that following a preliminary review of 

the unaudited financial results of the Group for the financial year ended 31 December 2024 (“FY2024”), 

the Group is operationally profitable in FY2024. It is however, expected to record a net loss after tax. 

 

The loss is mainly attributable to a change in the New Zealand tax legislation, removing deduction of 

building depreciation for tax purposes. This resulted in a one-off non-cash recognition of deferred 

taxation as a tax expense in New Zealand 

 

The Company is in the process of finalising its results for FY2024 and will provide further details on the 

Group’s performance when it releases its unaudited financial results for FY2024 on 28 February 2025.  

 

Shareholders of the Company and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in 

the shares of the Company. Shareholders of the Company and potential investors are advised to read 

all further announcements by the Company carefully and to consult their stockbrokers, bank managers, 

solicitors or other professional advisers if they have any doubt about the actions they should take.    
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